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18 May 2007
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Elevated injury and mortality at the SMF.
On 15 May PSMFC smolt monitoring personnel reported:

“53 yearling chinook morts in the sample, for an overall mortality rate of 2.0%.  24 of the morts appeared older, perhaps entrained somewhere for a time while the rest appeared fresh.  Overall descaling for yearling chinook in the sample was close to 7%.  The Sockeye mortality rate was high (7.4%) as was descaling (19.0%), however, the sample size was low (68 total sockeye).
Descaling in coho was low, 1.5% while mortality was lower (0.6%).  Combined steelhead (clipped and unclipped) descaling was 3.9%.”
Dean Ballinger and Jon Rerecich spoke with Greg Kovalchuk at the John Day smolt monitoring facility regarding observations of recent fish conditions at JDA. Greg noted that fish were in poor condition several days ago at John Day.  This could at least partially explain what is coming through Bonneville.

On 16 May, PSMFC smolt monitoring personnel reported: 

“Mortality rate in yearling chinook dropped considerably to a normal level 0.4%.  Descaling rate decreased to 4.0%, a significant drop from 7% yesterday.  Sockeye mortality (7.0%) and descaling (21%) was similar to yesterday, however, the sample total (15) was low.

Overall fish condition is improved.“
The Project returned U11 to normal operation (no restriction to the lower end of 1%) on 11 May.  The unit was put back on the lower end of 1% at 0919 on 15 May.  On 16 and 17 May, maintenance crews raked all three slots’ trashracks.  The top three trashracks in B-slot were pulled and cleaned.  One of these racks was damaged and it was replaced prior to reinstalling.  The VBS was pulled and cleaned and all gatewells were inspected.  

After the cleaning, the unit was returned to normal operation.  Mortality and descaling rates returned to normal in the 18 May juvenile monitoring facility sample.
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